
                        KENNEDY PARK OBSERVATION POST 
                              J.F.Kennedy Memorial Park, 137-147 Beach Road, Castor Bay 

 For bookings phone Sunnynook Community Centre on (09) 410-4902 or email: snook.com.cen@xtra.co.nz 

 

NORTH SHORE CAKE  
DECORATING CLUB 

 

Meetings are held on the 1st Wednesday  
of every Month (except January) 

12.30pm to 3.30pm in the  
Kennedy Park Observation Post. 

 

NEW MEMBERS WELCOME 
Phone Gail Guyatton 027 737 3188 

  

KENNEDY PARK  
  TUNNELS AND WWII TRUST 

 

The tunnels at Kennedy Park are open to the public on the 2nd 
Sunday of each month, 11.00am to 2.00pm - gold coin optional 
donation to the Trust. 
  

The tunnel entrance is via the petanque court and torches are 
recommended. Bookings are essential for groups and advisa-
ble for individuals and families.  
 

For bookings or more information, please contact: 
Chris Owen on 021 447010  / email chris.s.owen@gmail.com /  
John Pringle on 021 047 0557 / email: John@pringle.co.nz 
 
 

The Kennedy Park WWII Trust is always looking for new mem-
bers. If you have an interest in the historic military defences of 
Auckland, particularly those relating to WWII, please contact 
Chris, details above. 

 

KENNEDY PARK PETANQUE CLUB 

 

Welcomes new members. 
Enjoyable and friendly atmosphere - age no concern. 

 

When:  Tuesdays and Thursdays, 1pm to 3pm 
  Sunday mornings, 10am to 12 noon 

 

Phone: Roger Brown (Club Captain), 022 353 7606 
 
 

Players are welcome to turn up on the day, or for more information 
please phone contacts above. 

 

KENNEDY PARK OBSERVATION POST 
137-147 Beach Road, Castor Bay 

 

The Observation Post is available for hire during daylight hours.  
It is suitable for small meetings and workshops and is also  

popular for children’s birthday parties.   
 

This is an extremely popular venue.   
Limit of 35 people, no alcohol on-site. 

 

For information and bookings please contact  
Bronwyn or Debbie in the  

Sunnynook Community Centre office 
 ph: 410 4902 or email  

snook.com.cen@xtra.co.nz 

 

KENNEDY PARK YOUTH PROGRAMME 
 

Holiday Programme for 10 to 13 year olds. 
For programme information, please contact 

 

Bronwyn or Debbie in the 
Sunnynook Community Centre office, phone 410 4902 or 

Email: snook.com.cen@xtra.co.nz 

NEIGHBOURHOOD SUPPORT  
NORTH SHORE 

If you would like to know how to establish a  
Neighbourhood Support Group please contact the manager on  

phone (09) 353-0427 or  
 

email:  admin@neighbourhood.org.nz 

SUNNYNOOK COMMUNITY CENTRE 
Cnr Sunnynook Road & Sycamore Drive 

Sunnynook  
INDOOR  BOWLS 

     

Thursdays 1.00pm to 3.30pm, Tawa Room 
(arrive at 12.45pm to be put in a team) 

All welcome. Gold coin donation.   
Cup of tea/coffee provided. 

http://gmail.com/
mailto:admin@neighbourhood.org.nz

